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Agenda

I. Sign-In
II. Introductions 5 minutes
III. SPF and Governor’s Bright Spot Award 5 minutes
IV. Class Size 10 minutes
V. Staffing Updates 7 minutes

VI. Next Meeting

Attendance:

Alison Magno CSC Chairperson
PrincipalRACHEL MASSEY

Jenny Honeycutt Assistant Principal
ParentPERLA ORDONEZ-RODRIGUEZ

Anabell Aguilar Parent
Eva Galindo Dean of instruction
Vicky Morrison-Sloan Community Member
Paola Hernandez Parent

Inroduction

Everyone in attendance knows one another

SPF and Governor’s Bright Spot Award

We have moved from red to yellow
We received an award from Governor Polis for moving 2 bands
We have a new social worker as a result to provide more mental health aid.

We were only 4 points away from green and now are no longer on the turn around clock. We
were able to show that there was a huge improvement in reading on CMAS.

mailto:rmasse1@dpsk12.net
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2022 SPF Yellow

Governor Polis Announces Schools Selected to Receive Governor’s

Bright Spot Award

DENVER- Today, Governor Polis announced a new special recognition for 21 schools across the

state that have demonstrated strong growth in student achievement since 2019. The selected

schools have demonstrated excellence and the ability to advance learning through challenging

times. These Schools will receive the Governor’s Bright Spot award and $50,000 dollars of

GEER funds to go towards investments such as expanding student resources, faculty

development, preparing and preventing public health emergencies and other opportunities

that will benefit students' learning experiences.

“Congratulations to these schools that have shown strong improvements in results despite

the pandemic, and to all those that worked to advance students' learning over the last

three years. The unprecedented challenges schools faced through the pandemic were

difficult to navigate but, your schools, teachers and communities showed incredible

resilience and I am honored to highlight you all. I look forward to seeing how you utilize

the funding to keep uplifting your students and advance learning,” said Gov Polis.

“Investing in education ensures Colorado youth are able to thrive and access the

high-quality education they deserve. Thank you to all the faculty, teachers, and loved

ones who support students and their learning experiences.”

The criteria was developed to highlight schools across the state that excelled through

challenges caused by the pandemic and ensured their students progressed. To qualify for the

award, schools must have advanced more than two bands on their performance framework

since 2019. The use of funds will be determined by each school. Examples of eligible uses of

funds include increased mental and behavioral health or tutoring services, preparation and

prevention strategies for future health emergencies, faculty development opportunities, or

school improvements.



Class Size

The 8th is uneven because they decided to performance group their students.

Class Size



Staffing Updates:

● Joanny Aguirre, Passroom Paraprofessional
● Mitchell Alpaugh, Music - will start on Monday, December 5th
● Veronica Antillon, Kindergarten Paraprofessional
● Ismiry Bailon Amoros, Paraprofessional
● Guadalupe Catalan, 7th Literacy - currently in HR onboarding
● Teresa Chavez, JA ELD/Intervention
● Susana De Brito Barrote, Long Term MI Special Education Substitute
● Daniela Menjivar, Paraprofessional
● Paula Morales, Social Worker
● Tania Mujica, 1:1 Special Education Paraprofessional - will start on Monday,

December 5th
● Chris Newton, STEM
● Denise Overby, Nurse
● Jeziel Quintela, Passroom Paraprofessional
● Sylvia Soriano, MI Special Education Paraprofessional
● Melissa Stock, 1:1 Special Education Behavior Specialist
● Amy Willett, 5th Grade
● Oscar Valcarcel, Kindergarten ELA-S

Next Meeting

We were able to secure a day off on Wednesday, January 4th for team building.


